
 

PROVIDER ALERT 

Mental Health, Substance Use Disorder, and Poison Diagnosis Lists 

November 10, 2022 

 

Target Audience: All Behavioral Health Providers 
 

Medicaid has updated the ICD 10 Covered Diagnosis Codes lists for behavioral health 

services in accordance with COMAR 10.67.08.02.  We have revised the list to include 

the termination date and or effective date of deleted and newly covered codes. Please 

review your claims practices and update as necessary. 

 

The Mental Health Diagnosis list has been updated to include: 

● F43.81 - Prolonged grief disorder 

● F43.89 - Other reactions to severe stress 

 

The following code was terminated on September 30, 2022: 

● F438 - Other reactions to severe stress 

 

The Substance Use Disorder list has been updated to include: 

● F10.90 - Alcohol use, unspecified, uncomplicated 

● F10.91 - Alcohol use, unspecified, in remission  

● F11.91 - Opioid use, unspecified, in remission  

● F12.91 - Cannabis use, unspecified, in remission  

● F13.91 - Sedative, hypnotic or anxiolytic use, unspecified, in remission  

● F14.91 - Cocaine use, unspecified, in remission  

● F15.91 - Other stimulant use, unspecified, in remission  

● F16.91 - Hallucinogen use, unspecified, in remission  

● F18.91 - Inhalant use, unspecified, in remission 

● F19.91 - Other psychoactive substance use, unspecified, in remission 

 

The Poison diagnosis list was updated to include: 

● T43652A - Poisoning by methamphetamines intentional self-harm, initial 

encounter 

 

These diagnosis codes are effective October 1, 2022. Optum Maryland is reprocessing 

claims for dates of service that were denied for these codes, since this date. These 

https://maryland.optum.com/content/dam/ops-maryland/documents/provider/providerresources/diagnosis-codes/PMHS%20Mental%20Health%20Diagnosis%20Codes%20ICD%20Eff.%2010.1.22.pdf
https://maryland.optum.com/content/dam/ops-maryland/documents/provider/providerresources/diagnosis-codes/PMHS%20SUD%20Diagnosis%20Codes%20ICD%2010%20Eff.%2010.1.22.pdf
https://maryland.optum.com/content/dam/ops-maryland/documents/provider/providerresources/diagnosis-codes/PMHS%20Poisoning%20ICD%2010%20Eff.%2010.1.22.pdf


claims are expected to appear on the PRA no later than the week of November 20, 

2022.   

If you have questions about the information contained in this alert, please contact 
Optum Maryland customer service at 1-800-888-1965. 

Thank you, 

Optum Maryland Team 


